FINAL

Minutes of the Historic District Commission

August 2, 2011

7 pm Sanbornton Public Library

Attendees:  Liz Merry (Chair), Abby Mercer, Frances Belcher,  Linda Salatiello, Selectman Guy Giunta

Regrets:  Bob Ward, Franz Vail

1. Minutes of the meeting held on April 18 and June 30 were moved and approved unanimously.

2. Liz Merry reported on the information regarding signs:  

a. Stacey Jones of Tilton Signworks  is developing a quote for two replacement signs for the Historic District.  Julie Lonergan has used Tilton Signworks  for other town signs and it was believed that her knowledge of the district would be an asset.  These signs would be placed at the entry into the District, one on Rte. 132 and the other on Gulf Road.

b. John Thayer suggested that all directional/commercial signs that are approved by the Commission should be at least 48 inches above the ground. Applicants should seek input from the DPW prior to getting approval from the Commission.  This information will be written into the Standards and Guidelines document in the Sign section.

3. The Commission reviewed the Draft Section regarding Signage and agreed to do more work on sizing and height prior to insertion into the Standards and Guidelines. Liz Merry will investigate sizes and heights of signs elsewhere in the community and make recommendations at the September meeting. 

4. A motion was made by Linda Salatiello and Seconded by Abby Mercer to accept the Draft Standards and Guidelines, August 2 version as amended and without the section on signs that will be reviewed in September.  The vote was unanimous.  Liz Merry will make sure the amendments are made and that the final document is put on the website.  As previously agreed, paper copies will be made available to those living in the District if possible. 

5. New Members:  Liz Merry will seek nominations for new members across the Town who can start as alternates and transition to full members over time.  She will connect with the Town Administrator to get this request on the Sanbornton Website.

6. The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

7. NEXT MEETING: SEPTEMBER 19  AT 7 PM IN THE LIBRARY. Bob Ward will be asked to help us strategize on ways to utilize our Certified Local Government Status.

Minutes taken by Liz Merry

